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The Advisory Board on Radiation and Worker Health (the Board) is very concerned with maintaining the 
transparency of the compensation program created by the Energy Employees Occupational Illness 
Compensation Program Act of 2000.  In an effort to foster a fully open and honest environment for 
claimants and in order to allay any concerns within the stakeholder community regarding perceived or 
actual conflicts of interest for Board members, the Board releases the following information: 
 
Board Member’s Name and Position: Genevieve S. Roessler, Ph.D. 

Professor Emeritus 
University of Florida 
Elysian, Minnesota 
   

Biographical Information:  Dr. Roessler was on the faculty of the Department of Nuclear Engineering at 
University of Florida for 22 years, where she served as Head of Health Physics and Medical Physics.  She 
has also been a member of various advisory committees, including the Radiation Advisory Committee, 
Science Advisory Board, Environmental Protection Agency, 1997-2003; Technical Steering Panel, 
Hanford Environmental Dose Reconstruction Project, 1988-1996; and Bi-national Advisory Group, 
Chernobyl Health Effects Study, National Cancer Institute, 2001-present.  Dr. Roessler is also the Editor-
in-Chief of the Health Physics Society's Newsletter and Web Site. 
  
Waiver:  No waiver is necessary for Dr. Roessler at this time.  Each individual Board member, with the 
assistance and guidance of the Designated Federal Official, will monitor all Board issues for other actual 
or potential conflicts of interest and will ensure proper recusal if necessary. 
 
Year Waiver Issued:  N/A 
 
DOE/AWE Sites Where a Conflict of Interest Exists or May Exist That Requires Recusal for 
specific matters, such as Site Profile Review, Dose Reconstruction Review or SEC Petition: 
  

- No specific sites listed. 


